


• Any detectable level in drinking water is considered dangerous. In swimming water, it is 
absorbed through the membranes (e.g. eyes or lungs through accidental aspiration). 

• Inhaled doses of 0.7ng per kg (i.e. 0.001 mg per person) are potentially fatal to adults. 
• 2-5 maggots have been proven to be toxic to a waterfowl. The thousands of maggots 

resulting from a single dead fish or waterfowl would be potentially deadly to cattle.  

Confirmation of whether current Immunisation of cattle includes Botulism. 

• Some vaccines such as Singvac 3 Year, where applied correctly in advance, can protect 
animals being vaccinated for the first time. A second dose is necessary after 36 months.  

• Wild species of Birds, Reptiles, Amphibians and Mammals will of course NOT be immunised, 
and would succumb to the toxin if affected Carp carcasses and maggots were ingested.  

Confirmation of the presence of Carp and the Carp Herpes Virus in the USA, and approximate dates 
when both were introduced. 

• Common Carp first appeared in the USA in the 1800’s. Asian Carp appeared in the 1970’s. 
• The Carp Herpes Virus did not appear anywhere until after the late 1980’s, possibly after a 

mutation from a similar Herpes virus in the Carp Aquaculture industry (Asia or Israel). 
• The USA like all afflicted countries, is NOT considering the use of CyHV-3 as a biocontrol. 
• Recent studies of wild outbreaks show that long term reductions in carp post virus are not 

likely as demonstrated in 6 out of 7 major outbreaks where sufficient records exist.  

Recommendation for extending the NCCP timeframe and the consideration of non-viral control 
measures. 

• We would support environmentally sustainable methods of Carp control such as 
“Daughterless Carp”, Gene Drive, Commercial Fishing, Electro-fishing, trapping, screening, 
drainage and river flow restoration. Many of which have been used successfully in Australia. 

• None of these measures have been trialled as part of a large scale, integrated program. 
• Given the enormous cost of a suitable post Virus Clean-up campaign, all of these Carp control 

measures are comparatively cost effective. More “economical” small scale clean-up should 
be unacceptable due to lack of efficacy and the significant environmental consequences.     

• The initial scoping for a plan to deliver safe effective carp control, should not be built around 
a single method of control, the NCCP should be re-scoped with a purpose of delivering long 
term improvements that address the causes of carp infestation rather than the symptom.  

• We believe the Senate would benefit from insisting that Dr Jonathan Marshall be invited to 
your upcoming NCCP visit to Mildura. It is important that balanced information be provided 
at this meeting. Alternatively, a video of the proceedings would allow independent scientists 
to give feedback to the committee on the information presented.  

I trust that this information helps to demonstrate the concerns that exist within the scientific 
community and general public. More detailed documentation will be made available by my 
colleagues shortly, but please do not hesitate in contacting me should you require any additional 
information in the meantime or to arrange further hearings on the many topics we did not get to 
discuss in the time available. 
 
Yours sincerely 

Martin D Rocliffe M.I. Biol 
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